AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

Thursday, March 8, 2012
McDonald’s, Freeport, Maine
Executive Committee Attendees: 
Larry Dyer, Roger David, Mary Riendeau, Scott Dyer, Peter Roderick, John Mullens, Kim Sanders, Carrie Walia, Richard York, Karen Herold, Tim Flight, Carey Kish
Guests:  Bryan Wentzell, AMC Maine Policy Manager; David McCarthy, MWI Committee
1. Introduction and welcome—presented by Larry.

2. Motion was passed to accept the November 10, 2011, minutes —Passed unanimously.

3. Treasurer’s report—presented by Larry.  Passed unanimously.

4. Larry presented the ex-com openings. Membership director is open. Jeff reported over speakerphone regarding having Michelle Moody help as co-chair of the Outings Committee.

5. Larry introduced the Common Group Fair, L.L. Bean, and other venues. Brian reported that they were working on professional, conference-type displays to use at these venues, as well as a possible brochure or sheet of talking points. He said that Lindsay would take the lead for the Common Ground Fair, but they would still look for volunteers. 
6. Larry reported on the annual meeting. There will be a registration form in the next Wilderness Matters. There will also be an article about John Judge, the new president of the AMC.

7. Larry presented the dates that are options for the e-mail blasts. Carrie said that Laura was looking for suggestions. Karen said that she would be interested in using the March date for conservation. Peter said that April could be for MWI. He suggested that May be used for trails. Carey asked if there could be a blurb added to some months regarding the new Maine Mountain Guide.
8. Larry asked if there were questions regarding the 2012 budget. It was approved via e-mail.
9. John reported on historical documents. He reviewed the steps that he, Carrie, and Laura brainstormed, including an inventory of what they have. Larry suggested making copies. Carrie said that material could be archived on line.
10. Carey reported on the Maine Mountain Guide. It will be available soon. The next one will come out in five years. He suggested forming a committee. Carey said that he was putting together a database for the guide with current contacts and who is responsible for what, as well as people who know the trails well. Peter said that Doug is putting together an inventory of trails. Larry said that when Peg did it, she assigned parts of the state to different individuals. Carey said there are 200 new trails and 75 new mountains in the new guide. Brian said that two coming out parties were being planned to introduce the guide and thank everyone that helped put the guide together.
11. Carey discussed the newsletter. He thanked Carrie for passing along good information. Carey said he was looking for an understudy, so that someone else would be aware of the process. Carrie said that she could do this for a year or so, until they find someone else. Carey reviewed the dates that material was due for publication. He reviewed the editing process. 
12. Larry discussed financial policy for trips. He said we had a form from the New Hampshire chapter, and they gave their blessing to use it.  The committee voted to set the amount at $200. Passed unanimously.
13. Bryan reported on the Land Use Regulation Commission. They need people to call their legislators to say they support the minority report.  Bryan also discussed the proposal to combine the Department of Agriculture and the Bureau of Parks and Lands.
14. Peter reported on MWI. There is new staff. Peter said it was the best staff they have ever had. Medawisla is going to be off line for the summer, because work needs to be done. Bryan said they were trying to put together an MWI retreat in June.
15. Karen discussed information regarding having a Facebook page. She checked pages of other chapters. Most are only using it once in awhile. Karen said it would be a good chance to use information about the legislature and trips in a more timely manner. She said that she and Kim thought they could post once a week.  Karen said the AMC was very enthusiastic about chapter Facebook pages. They have a set of guidelines. Larry asked about multiple administrators, perhaps the entire ExCom. Carey said they could do this. Tim said he was in favor of a Facebook page but that there might be some of the same challenges as for the website. Carey said the Facebook page could be linked to Twitter. Larry made a motion to have Kim and Karen create a Facebook page. Passed unanimously.
16. Carrie discussed on-line registration for the annual meeting. The committee discussed still leaving the registration form in the newsletter, as well.

17. Carrie discussed merchandise. They are short on some sizes. She said she would like to get on-line ordering set up. Carey said that it might be worth looking into a vendor to handle fulfilling the orders.
18. Larry gave an update on membership. The chapter picked up 57 members in November. 

19. Peter discussed the 75th anniversary of the completion of the Appalachian Trail in Maine on August 14. He asked for the endorsement of the committee. Passed unanimously.
20. Committee Reports

Outings-Jeff
The winter series was successful, although some trips were canceled because of lack of snow. Currently, there are 64 trips on trip listing. WFA should be May 5 and 6. There are 65 leaders on the list.
Webmaster-Tim

There is now a Twitter page, AMCMaine.

Trails-Richard
There are several trips listed for trail work, including Pleasant Mountain. Peter said that they were good through the end of June for trails.

Conservation-Karen
Some of the events were not well attended, so Karen was thinking maybe they should have them as potlucks. 

Young Members-Kim
Kim and Carrie are the only ones leading trips so far. Scott volunteered to lead some trips.

Meetings-John
John said they are investigating other locations for events, especially in southern Maine. EMS is building a new store, which will have a community room. They will take a look at it.  It could be a good location for workshops.
The next meeting is on May 10, 2012.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by Mary Riendeau
